Catterline, Kinneff & Dunnottar Community Council Minutes for Monthly Public Meeting held at Catterline School, Tuesday 25th October 2016

Attendees and Apologies

Present: Phil Murray (chair) D G Murray (secretary), Joh Carr (Treasurer), George Greiss (KDP Rep) Dave Ramsay, Councillor George Carr, Eeva-

Kaiser Aarter, Pieter voor de Poorte

Apologies: Andrew Chedburn, Linda Swan, Cllr Stewart

2. Minutes of Last Meeting

approved: Dave Ramsay - seconded: EKA

3. Matters Arising from Minutes

EKA – asked for her name to be spelt correctly on all future correspondence – Apologies from the secretary

4. Police Report

1.

A police report (in email form) was received by Police Scotland highlighting:

- Air Weapons surrender scheme re The Air Weapons and Licensing (Scotland) Act 2015 which comes fully into effect on 31/12/16
- For residence to be aware of opportunistic thieves operating in the North East.

5. Financial Matters

£30 paid to Dave Ramsay for Belle Arts Awards

6. Community Funding

Suggested that at the next CC meeting on 28th November to look at the process involved for the community fund distribution (Tullohill wind farm papers to be referred to)

7. List of planning and updates

Pieter voor de Poorte, reported:

- ongoing issues with drainage at Cotbank
- approval for BT cabinet at roadside of Catterline
- Approval for 5 new houses at West Mains of Barras
- Approval for 1 new house to be withdrawn at Wet Mains of Barras

8. Matters arising from planning applications

Cllr Carr reported BT had been represented at the last full council meeting – All Cllrs from the Aberdeenshire area were disappointed that although a significant amounts of money had been spent on improving internet connection the results had not been good.

9. Correspondence

10 ROADS

Cllr Carr to enquire about the hillside above Jimmy Moirs house and give up an update at next meeting.

11 CBAG

Pieter voor de Poorte to forward to Georg Greiss photographs of the sandbags successfully in place on Catterline braes

12 AOB

- The National Gallery to visit Catterline for 2 days to gather information for the Joan Eardley exhibition opening in December 2016.
- Dave Ramsay made a proposal for cleaning up the "steps" leading down from the Creel Inn car park. Quested which would be best way forward? (instructing the help of CBAG and/or local builders?)
- The CC are willing to continue with their Christmas Tree donation
- Pieter voor de Poorte agreed to take on Pete Hales duties (highlighting the CC area Planning applications and webmaster)
- Sea Defences Joan Cubbage and Rachael Kennedy are we on a reserve list? – DGM to make contact and ask the question. Noted that Rock Armour might be the way forward.
- KDP subject heading to be added to Agenda list

Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 29 November 2016 @ 7.30pm